HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
2nd August 2010

Meeting commenced:
 1.00 p.m.

“              ended:   1:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

Councillor Charlie McIntyre

David Galvin - Assistant Director, Housing Futures

John Wooderson - Head of Urban Renewal


Sarah Clayton - Head of Strategy and Enabling


Paul Longshaw - Programme Director Pendleton


Mike Wright - Head of Housing Choice, Programme Director Pendleton

Mark Hart - Principal Officer, Policy and partnerships


Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Officer

14.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE 


An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Paul Walker.
15.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the briefing held on 19th July, 2010, were agreed as a correct record.
16.
SALFORD NATIONAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROGRAMME (NAHP) UPDATE

The Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report providing an update on progress of the 2008/11, 2004/6 and 2006/8 Affordable Housing Programmes for Salford, together with details of the additional resources be secured by the City. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

17.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC 

RESOLVED:
THAT under Section100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item as detailed in Minute 18 below, on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A to the Act.  

18.
DECISION TAKEN UNDER THE DELEGATED AUTHORITY

A report was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member for Housing, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council Scheme of Delegation.  


10 Derby Road/165 Bridson Street, Salford 

RESOLVED:
 (1) THAT approval be given to the making of a sealed offer in advance of a Lands Tribunal hearing in respect of the level of compensation to be paid to the owners of 10 Derby Road and 165 Bridson Street, Salford, which were both included in the Salford City Council (Bridson Street Clearance Area) Compulsory Purchase Order 2005.




(2) THAT the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services be authorised to serve a sealed offer on the claimants and the Lands Tribunal.  

19. LANDLORD LICENSING SCHEMES

Councillor Charlie McIntyre referred to the proposed introduction of landlord licensing schemes in the Kersal and Langworthy areas and the need for the ward councillors for each of the areas, to be provided with a briefing on this. John Wooderson said he would make arrangements for such a briefing.

Councillor Peter Connor also suggested that, a facility should be available for all elected members to enable them to receive a briefing on general housing issues for their respective wards if they so wished.
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